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“Mission-Critical” 
 

...the only thing that counts is faith working through love. 
— Galatians 5:6b (NRSV) 

 
Lake effect snow is burying us today, as I write this. Nevertheless, 
‘tis the season for spring cleaning! Many of us, around this time of 
year, try to de-clutter our homes and our lives. (This year, your 
de-cluttering can benefit those in need. Please read about our “40 
Days • 40 Items” Lenten challenge described in the “Benevolence 
Briefing” insert elsewhere in this worship bulletin.) 
 
Perhaps this Lenten season is also an opportune time to consider 
de-cluttering our spiritual lives. Maybe this is a good time to 
simplify our faith. In the spiritual clutter of so many theological 
ideas and philosophical notions, what’s truly essential? What really 
qualifies as mission-critical for Christians? 
 
It seems the apostle Paul dealt with this type of question quite a 
bit. Does it matter if a Jesus follower is a slave or a free person? 
Does it matter if the person is a Jew or a Greek? Does gender 
matter? How about circumcision? Are there any “litmus test” 
qualifications or any pre-requisite beliefs? Religious heritage, 
cultural background, past experiences...are these even relevant?  
 
In Paul’s New Testament letters, we read his responses to such 
controversies. In general, he seems to favor a de-cluttered 
spirituality—a simplified faith. He emphasizes what he believes to 
be mission-critical, and seems happy to disregard just about 
everything else. The verse at the top of this sheet comes from 
one such response. Clearly, for Paul, love is mission-critical—and 
not much else is. Seems to me, Jesus would agree on that.  
 
Good luck with the spring cleaning, and blessings to you on the 
remainder of your Lenten journey. May de-cluttering and 
simplification be our watchwords, in this holy season and beyond. 
Come to think of it, perhaps the only watchword that’s truly 
mission-critical is “love.”  
 


